
        

 February 2019                                        1                                                    The Bulletin 

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 



            

The Bulletin                                                         2                                                  February 2019 

 

 
 

 
Adult Rec Badminton  Wednesdays       7:00 pm  

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursdays       7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey  Mondays   8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 783-5571  

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Farmer’s Market  Seasonal     793-6691 

Historical Society  3rd Thursday        7:00 pm        263-0385 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting 4th Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club  Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays       3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club ELEM Mondays   3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays                 10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12 Thursday       3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+  Thursday       5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club   1st Thursday       7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday       1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday      7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s   2nd Thursday       7:00 pm  

Crib    Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                   1st Monday       As Scheduled 783-9901 

Whist    Mondays       7:00 pm 
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  DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  
COUNCIL NEWS 

Mayor Dave Heiberg 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

Grant Writer update. 
 
Electoral areas B, C, D, E and the District of Hudson’s Hope have extended their 
support to continue hiring grant writer services for another year, 2019. The 2018      
results are impressive. $271,410 was approved as funding for the region, of which 
$56,300 was approved for Hudson’s Hope. This represents about 21% of the ap-
proved funding. In addition, the grant writers are waiting to hear about of another 
$480,802 in applications which, if even a portion is approved, could improve our 
success rate. 
 
Councillor Paice, through the Northern Development Initiative Trust, and Councillor 
Markin, through the Go Fund, are key District resources available to help your or-
ganization navigate the process. 
 
I strongly encourage our Non Profit Societies to take advantage of this free service. 
There is money available, and we can help your organization leverage it. 
 
Progress Energy is now owned by Petronas. Council was able to meet with Mark Fitz-
gerald, President and CEO, and his senior staff recently to informally discuss a wide 
range of issues and concerns facing the region and more specifically, our communi-
ty. Petronas expects to be operating in our region and the Pink Mountain area for at 
least the next forty years. However, they are not expecting the level of activity to 
return to the pace it was in 2013.  
 
Council and Petronas share a common interest in continuing future discussions and 
are currently in the process of formalizing an engagement process. 
 
A Quick update for those who are following the Caribou Recovery discussion. Repre-
sentatives from the PRRD were able to meet with Provincial Ministers of Environ-
ment and Forests and Lands and their senior staff on January 23rd while at the B.C. 
Natural Resources Forum held in Prince George. 
 
This was a productive meeting and key issues involving the process of stakeholder 
engagement were discussed. The Province has committed to work with the PRRD to 
evaluate and discuss these impacts within the region. The Province also committed 
to start public and stakeholder engagement in early February and that an agreement 
will not be finalized until potential impacts are completely understood. 
 
Will keep folks posted as the process proceeds. 
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Monday, January 28th  
 

Dog Sledding 11am-3pm, Cameron Lake Outdoor Center 
Sled dog experience with Rob Gifford! Get on the sled and out on the trail. Waiver does 
need to be completed, so please bring a parent or guardian if you are under the age of 19. 
Protective goggles or sunglasses recommended. 
 

Snowperson Competition 11am-2pm, Cameron Lake Outdoor Center 
Head into the snow filled field at Cameron Lake and build the biggest and best snowperson. 
Points for style, dress, and size. Prizes to the winner! 
 

Hotdog roast, hot chocolate, tobogganing, and shinny on the Lake. Bring your skates! 
All happening at Cameron Lake Outdoor Center. 
 

Essentrics with Britt 5:30pm-6:30pm, Silver Willows Basement 
 

CORE Workout 6pm-7pm, Pearkes Center Gym 
 

Latin Dance Class 7:30pm-8:30pm, School Gym 
Family friendly, no experience necessary. Singles and pairs welcome! 
 

Tuesday,  January 29th  
 

Parent and Tot on Ice Play 9:15am-9:45am, Arena 
Juice and fresh fruit for the kiddos. 
 

Storytime 10am-11am, Library 
Check out this special Carnival edition of Storytime. 
 

Women's Rec Hockey 7:30pm-8:45pm, Arena 
Interested in coming out to Women’s Rec? Try out this free drop-in complete with Poutine 
provided free of charge by the concession!  
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 Wednesday, January 30th 
 

Carnival Bingo 1pm-3pm, New Horizons for Seniors Center 
Come out for a fun series of games, sweet treats, warm drinks, and prizes! Get social and 
meet some new friends.  
 

Figure Skating Workshop 4pm-5pm, Arena 
Skating club coaches are on hand at this event. Stations and drills are set up for you to 
experience figure skating! No experience necessary. Helmets recommended. 
 

ADULT Moonlight Snowshoe 7:30pm-8:30pm, Starting at Signal Hill Rd. 
Meet your group and leader prior to 7:30pm so this event can start on time. Bring    
flashlights, headlamps, glow sticks, and of course snowshoes. Some sets available for use
– first come first served. 
 

Thursday, January 31st 
 

Fit for Life Workout 10am-11am, Pearkes Center Gym 
This relaxed pace workout is good for those looking for something low impact but      
effective. 
 

Craft Workshop 3pm-5pm, St. Peters Church Hall 
All craft materials provided along with hot chocolate while you craft. Check out the 
Community Co-op market while you’re here and support local. 
 

Adult Volleyball 7pm-9pm, School Gym 
Warm up, hit, serve and PLAY. Get active while staying warm indoors for this fun volley-
ball session. 
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Friday, February 1st 
 

Essentrics with Britt 9am-10am, Silver Willows Basement 
More relaxed class designed for the Essentrics beginner! 
 

Free Skate 3:15pm-4:45pm, Arena 
 

X-Country Skiing 4pm-6pm, Arena 
All gear is provided! Make sure you dress in your snow gear! Track will be set and in-
structors on hand to provide some tips and encouragement.  
 

Bring Down the Barn 5pm-7:30pm, Arena 
Starting off the night is Minor Hockey vs Coaches and Parents and then Minor Hockey vs 
the Firefighters. Our halftime show will be brought to you by the Figure Skating Club, 
showcasing their talents. The $2000 Carnival Buck shoot out will be at this time. Next 
game includes the Firefighters vs Women’s Rec. Hotdogs, warm drinks and prizes will be 
available. Don’t miss this jam packed night out.  
 

Saturday, February 2nd 
 

Outdoor Adventures 11am-3pm, Cameron Lake Outdoor Center 
Shinny on the lake, tobogganing on our large man made hill, x-country skiing, crafts, chili 
and hot chocolate. What more could you ask for? This event is the perfect family Satur-
day. There could be a horse related addition to this event. You'll have to come by and 
check it out! Bring your skates! Warm attire highly recommended.  
 

Winter Carnival Prize Auction 5pm-6:30pm, Community Hall 
This is it. What you have been waiting for. All the best prizes of Carnival up for auction. 
Bring your Bucks and come on down. There will be prize draws for leftover Bucks after 
the auction. Auctioneer: Liza Rhymer. 
 

Winter Carnival Community Dinner 6:30pm-7:30pm, Community Hall 
Hope you worked up an appetite! This community dinner is of course FREE of charge 
and catered by Country Flavours Catering. Chow down on Pulled Pork on a Bun, Corn, 
Coleslaw, Salad and dessert.   
 

Winter Carnival Family Dance 7:30pm-9:30pm, Community Hall 
Dress to impress! This night is just getting started. Stick around for the dance party.  
This dance is family friendly and the perfect way to close out Carnival with your family 
and friends.  
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CARNIVAL BUCKS 
 

Pay attention, the Carnival Bucks program has changed this year; 
This year when you make a purchase at a local business (EXCLUDING GAS PUR-
CHASES) you will no longer be given Carnival Bucks at your point of sale. Howev-
er, retain your receipt and come by the District office any time between Monday, 
Jan 28th and Friday, Feb 1st between 8:30am and 4:30pm to receive your Bucks 
from our office staff. Bucks will be given out in denominations of $20, $50, and 
$100. All purchases must be over $5 and will be rounded up to the closest Buck 
value. 

Bucks will still be earned at all Carnival Events at the rate of 
$100 Bucks/ Participant Shop at these local stores; 

 

Arena (public skate or shinny) 
District of Hudson’s Hope (clothing or merch) 

Hudson’s Hope Arena Concession 
Hudson’s Hope School (clothing) 

Legacy Village Market 
Marg’s Mini Mart 
Northern Hi-Lites 

On the Rim 
Pharmasave 

Pro Hardware 
Sportsman’s Inn 

Sugarplums 
Thrift Store 
Tanglefoot 

Class Act Fitness 
Epicure 

Silver Icing 
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In case they get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2018 Dog Licenses  
expire on December 

31st.  
 

Why Should I License 
My Dog? 

 

 
Now Available  

 
         
 
 
                   
 
 
 
 

 
Perhaps the best incentive for getting 
your dog licensed is that it increases 
your chances of getting your pet back 
if they get lost.  
 

Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you if 
someone finds your dog. 
 

It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 

The cost is $10.00 if your pet is spayed 
or neutered or $30.00 if they are not. 
Stop by and pick up your license at the 
District Office, it only takes a few 
minutes. 
 
Reduced Fines 

 
 

The Fee for a dog 
picked up at large is 
$60.00. There is an 

additional fee of 
$60.00 if they are 
not licensed (this 
does not include 

any boarding fees, 
if applicable). 

2019  
Business  
License 

 
The 2019 Business License statements 
have been mailed out. If you no longer 
require your Business license, please 
call the District Office to have your    

license cancelled. If you do not have a 
business license or are unsure if you 
require one, please stop in or call for 

more information. 
 

Bylaw No. 504 clearly states “that no 
person shall carry on, within the Munic-
ipality, any business unless he or she is 
the holder of a valid and subsisting   
license issued to him or her under the 
bylaw by the License Inspector and 
shall pay therefore, to the License    
Inspector, the sum stated in the      
bylaw”. The annual cost for a business 
license is $50.00 
 

If you are operating a business without 
a license, you are in direct violation of 
Bylaw No. 504.  
 

 

A “business” is     
defined as any     

activity in which 
you receive mone-
tary compensation 
for any services 

that you may pro-
vide within the 

community. 
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What are They? 
 

An automated external defibrillator (AED) is a small, portable 
device used to identify cardiac rhythms and deliver a shock to 
correct abnormal electrical activity in the heart. AEDs are used 
to treat sudden cardiac arrest (SCA). 
 

Up to 40,000 cardiac arrests occur each year in Canada. 
That’s one cardiac arrest every 13 minutes.  
 

Eighty-five per cent of cardiac arrests in Canada happen out-
side of hospitals, and having an AED close by can make all the 
difference. The American Heart Association warns that for 

every minute lost before defibrillation, the survival rate decreases by seven to 10 
per cent. After 12 minutes, the survival rate plummets to less than five per cent. 
 

When CPR and an AED are both used within five minutes of a cardiac arrest, the 
chance of survival rises by nearly 75 per cent, according to research published in 
the Journal of the American College of Cardiology. 
 

Where are They? 
 

Quick access to an AED can greatly improve a       
patient’s survivability rate, and knowing where AEDs 
are located within your community can help facilitate 
this.  Fortunately there are a number of AEDs located 
within the District of Hudson’s Hope.  Emergency re-
sponders including police, fire and BC Ambulance all 
have  devices on their apparatus and vehicles. There 
are also AEDs located at the Pool in the summer 
and at the Arena in the winter, and staff at these 
locations have training in their use. Hudson’s Hope 
School has an AED in the staff room and has staff 
trained in its use. Other places that might be less ob-
vious are the Library where an AED is on site, and 
staff and board members have received training in 
AED and CPR, and Silver Willow Court where they 
also have an AED available. 
 

Another interesting way that you can locate and help develop an inventory of AED 
locations in your community is through the PulsePoint AED website and app.   

Check it out here: https://www.pulsepoint.org/pulsepoint-aed/ 
 

Where can I Learn More? 
 

To learn more about AED use you can contact your local first aid course provider 
to enroll in a CPR/AED training course and we invite you to take a few minutes to 
watch a short video on the District’s Emergency Services web page @ http://
hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/ 

https://www.nhlbi.nih.gov/health/health-topics/topics/scda
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/emergency-services/
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The library will be closed for the Family Day long 

weekend, Feb 16-18 
 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
 

We are sad to see Lyndsay Deitner leave the position as 
Children’s Programmer, but are pleased that she will be able to stay on as 
a casual employee as the hours better suit her lifestyle. Gerri Bird is the  
newest addition to our library team and we are excited to see what kind of fun and  
excitement that she brings to our children’s library programs. 
 

Did you know… 

• You can find out what books have been added to our collection by visiting our web-

site? Go to the main page to find the “carousel” of new books, this section changes 

frequently to highlight various collections that we have in the library. You can find 

other new book carousels under the “For You” section.   

• You can view what items are in our collection through the catalogue link on our web-

site? Click on the “Advanced Search” icon to be able to define your search parame-

ters. Click on the “Browse the Catalogue” icon to look for other items that are similar 

to a book of interest. 

• You can place a hold on a book through our online catalogue? You can search our 

library collection or all BC InterLibrary Connect libraries within BC to place a hold 

on an item. You will then be notified when your item is ready for pickup! If you can-

not find the title that you are looking for, come on in to the library and ask a librarian 

to help you to find what you seek at all the rest of the libraries in BC and educational 

establishments. 

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer 
 

Lego Club for the month of February is building a shape. We will be making a club, a 
heart, a diamond and a spade. I am excited to see how they turn out! 
 

Tween Club will start with the first Thursday being craft night. Second Thursday is 
games and Valentine’s Day so we will have some cookies to decorate as well. The third 
Thursday is movie night, to be voted on by the tweens. The fourth Thursday is Book 
Club, where we will see what everyone has been reading, what they liked or disliked about 
the book/book. 
 

Teen Club runs the same themes as tween club, except geared more for the older ages.  
Craft Night, Games and decorate cookies, because no matter how old you are decorating 
and eating cookies is fun!!!  Movie night will be voted on by the teens and book club the 
following Thursday.  
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Tweens/Teens just because it is Book Club does not mean you have to feel pressured to 
read any particular book.  Some of your peers listen to audio books and some just like to 
hear what the stories are all about.   
 

Gerri Bird, Children’s Programs  
 

Story Time: Join us as we continue on with our alphabet adventure! As there is a transi-

tion between staff right now, the exact themes are unavailable but the sessions will still be 

sure to please!  Come on out and help welcome Gerri in to our library family!   
 

After School Club: We will continue on our journey through special days to celebrate!  

Come talk to Gerri to find out what theme is coming up next! 
 

Item Donations – Much appreciation to our thoughtful December donations. 
 

anonymous – 4 adult fiction, 9 DVD series, 1 adult colouring book 

Evelyn Quibell – 5 YA books, 1 adult paperback 

Caitlin Vince – 21 adult non-fiction 

Carolanne Kilba – 1 adult fiction 

Robert Norton – adult non-fiction 

Viers Family – 11 DVDs & a bag of LEGO 

Tashana Winnicky – 3 boxes of assorted books (& candy for staff! Thank you!)   
 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or call at (250)783-9414. Remem-

ber to like us on Facebook to stay up to date on current events! 

 

“Those who deserve respect are given it freely. If one must 

demand such a thing, he’ll never truly command it.” 

― Kerri Maniscalco, Stalking Jack the Ripper 

The third book in this series was recently 

added to young adult fiction! 

Pick up a free copy of the new Peace 
River Regional District Yellow Pages 
directory from the District Office. 

 

Includes the Hudson’s Hope  
white pages 
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School District 60 wants you to know… 
You are your child’s first and best teacher. You 
can help your child grow strong roots for learning 
both in and out of school. 

February’s Tip - Playing Games 
• Play a variety of games—cards, board 

games, hopscotch, hide & seek, soccer or hockey  
• Take turns, following rules and instructions  
• Experience both winning and losing  
• Learn how to take care of materials 
Why? While playing games children learn to concentrate, reason, negotiate, 
problem-solve and get along with others. Playing games help children     
develop their small and large motor skills. Learning to take turns, follow 
rules, take risks, and experience winning and losing makes your child more 
resilient to disappointments and frustrations.To find out more information 
go to: www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca or www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca 

http://www.familyfriendlycommunity.ca
http://www.earlylearning.prn.bc.ca
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What a wonderful week of adventures! 

Hudson’s Hope’s have been enjoying 

the snow and winter for a long time; 

skating on the river, playing hockey on 

the ice, ice fishing and snowshoeing!  
 

Just a reminder that Hudson’s Hope 

Historical Society Memberships are due 

– A $20 per year membership helps 

support the museum’s ongoing educa-

tion programing and exhibits and gives you 

10% off in the gift shop. Members also receive a yearly newsletter providing infor-

mation on seasonal sales and event invites for such things as book signing and 

historic videos or slide presentations. Come visit the museum for more infor-

mation.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is 

actively looking for New Board Mem-

bers. If you are interested in preserving 

and learning about the history of Hud-

son’s Hope, this might be for you! If 

you would like more information on how 

the society is run and the work that is 

involved, please contact Elinor Morris-

sey at the museum. The 2019 AGM will 

be held on March 21 in St. Peter’s 

Church Hall at 7pm. 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on February 21st,  2019 at 7pm in 

St Peter’s Church Hall. Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you would 

like any further information, please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by 

email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

February hours are Monday to Friday 9-4:30, unless otherwise posted. 

 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 

Ice Skating on the Peace River 

February at the Hudson’s Hope Museum 

Marion, Bina, Jean and Clarisse out 
Snowshoeing, 1943 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 
 

C02 Car Races - January started off with some "SPEED", as our students raced the 
C02 cars they built with the help of Mr. Heiberg's shop students. It was a very excit-
ing day that included checking out the different designs and paint jobs...and of 
course drag-racing! Our top 10 finishers were: Hadley Gilliss, James Gortman, Tereza 
Schenk, Kayla Stuber, Tristan Beam, Ayden Quibell, Luna Weder, Sam Hills, Sierra 
Musyowski, and Keaton Vig. A big thank you to Mr. Heiberg and his shop students for 
a great job! 
 

Sigmund Brouwer - Our school had a special treat on January 17th, as Sigmund 
Brouwer presented his "Story Ninja" presentation to our students.  Mr. Brouwer also 
provided workshops to individual classes, and an evening session for parents. Thank 
you to our PAC, and the public library for making this opportunity possible! 
 

Congratulations to the HHESS Wrestling Team for a very strong showing in the 
Grande Prairie Invitational Tournament. All of our students were very competitive, 
learned a lot, displayed outstanding sportsmanship, and medalled in every catego-
ry. Once again, a big thank you to Coleman Mercereau and Peter Douglas for volun-
teering to make competitive wrestling a reality for our students. Also, good luck in 
the Zone's tournament, hopefully we will have some qualifications for Provincials in 
February. 
 

Cruisin' Days - We enjoyed a fantastic day at Powder King on January 19th. It's so 
rewarding to see how much this has grown over the years. We had over 40 people 
participate, including youth, teens, and many parents!   
 

Popsicle Stick Bridge Building - Mrs. Baytaluke has been working with many stu-
dents to create popsicle stick bridges for the annual Popsicle Stick Bridge Building 
Contest in March. Our students have had amazing success at this competition over 
the years...we've even had bridges that the machine couldn't break!   
Good luck HAWKS! 
 

Spaghetti Bridge Building Competition-  Good luck to our grade 5/6 students 
who are currently building their bridges in preparation for a regional competition in 
FSJ. Winners of the Regionals will qualify to participate in the Skills Canada Competi-
tion in Dawson Creek. Last year our students won the Skills Canada competition 
(way to go David Schwartz & Brynn Beswick), and went on to compete in Provincials! 
 

Silver Willows Singing... Before the break Mrs. Bach & Mrs. Baytaluke teamed up 
as classroom champions, bringing their classes to sing carols for the folks at Silver 
Willows!  Way to go HAWKS! 
 

Construction Success!  A big congratulations to our Residential Construction stu-
dents for getting the new building to the "Lock Up" stage.  Mr. Koop was very 
pleased with the work ethic, team spirit, and positive attitude displayed by our stu-
dents.  Thank you Mr. Koop for your leadership and hard work! 
 

Thank you Jane Markin for generously donating your used snowboarding equip-
ment for our "Cruisin' Days" program. I promise that we will put it all to good use! 
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Nolan Scott, Madelyn Aldridge, Claire Gilliss, Eden Forrester, Halle Beebe, Gemma 
Swanson, Cole Norton, Quentin Kenny, Brynn Beswick, Madison Beebe, Kayla Stu-
ber, Jackie Lapierre, Nathaniel Viers, Hadley Gilliss, Sheigh Siemens, Billie Naisby 
 
 
Carolie McLane, Halle Beebe, Eden Forrester, McKenna George, Brigid Rhymer Ste-
phenson, Cyrus Viers, Abby Redekop, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin. 

 
 

Liam Middleton, Anthony Quibell, Luna Weder, Jaydon Scott, Robyn Haagsman, 
Mike Gortman, Oro Weder 
 
On behalf of Hudson's Hope School, I would like to extend a sincere Thank 

You and Best Wishes to Mr. Tim Viers and his family. 
 

Mr. Viers worked incredibly hard to support our students and our school/
community. Over the years, Mr. Viers coached numerous volleyball teams and    
soccer teams. He taught music classes, helped prepare/operate/clean up school      
assemblies/grads and concerts, and supervised many school events. As an active 
P.A.C. member, Mr. Viers took on many roles, including being PAC President, and 
District-PAC Rep.  Mr. Viers has helped flip a lot of burgers for many BBQ's, and has 
been an important teammate for events and fundraisers such as our Pancake 
Breakfasts, Winter Fun Days, and P.A.C. "Movie Nights". Mrs. (Margie) Viers has 
also been a wonderful teammate to have at the school, providing support to our 
students, and increasing our social responsibility with initiatives such as 
"Dressember". We will also greatly miss the laughter from your very kind and     
caring children, Nathaniel and Cyrus. Thank you so much to your entire family for 
all you have given to our school and community. Best wishes as you move closer to 
your extended family! 
 
 
Derrek Beam 
Principal, 
Hudson's Hope School 
School District #60 -  
Peace River North 
Phone: 250-783-9994  
Fax: 250-783-5465 

 
 
"The greatest gift to give in this era is your time" 
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I don’t know who you are, but thank you for your  

anonymous Christmas card with the lovely  

message and gift.   
 

It means alot to know that you appreciated   

my efforts! 
 

Gwen Johansson 

Winter Carnival Community Co-op Market  
running from January 23rd to February 2nd 

Location: St. Peter’s Church Hall,  
9500 Beattie Drive  

We will be offering receipts for Carnival 
Bucks throughout the 10 day Market.  
For further information please contact  
Greta Goddard  tel: 250-783-0855 or 

email: rgfequet@pris.ca 

I would like to thank everyone who has helped      
during my recovery from surgery. 

First the phantom driveway clearer, thanks so much, 
much appreciated. 

Joseph’s mom for coming up early so Stephanie 
could stay with me a few days to do my stats &  

cook for me... 
Travis & Kelly for Christmas dinner & going       

overboard with gifts for all of us. 
Norm & Albina for wonderful dinners,      

I shall return dishes soon. 
Edna & Nancy for caring, we’ll do coffee some day. 
And a special thank you to the kindly Doctor who 

sent me to hospital & then came to check on me be-
fore he caught his flight back to Hazleton, 

.....so nice. 
And of course, Carolanne,  

who does everything for me. 
Thanks so much & Happy New Year to all. 

Penny Koehn 

 

VALENTINES DAY  
 

     FREE  
   PUBLIC  
    SKATE 
 

FEBRUARY 14TH, 2019  
3:00PM TO 4:30PM 

CONCESSION WILL  BE OPEN 

mailto:rgfequet@pris.ca
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 Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 
 

5 6 7 8 
 

9 
 

10 11 

 

12 13 14 15 

 
16 

17 18 19 
 

20 

 

21 22

 

23 

 

24 
 

25 
 

26 27 28   

F E B RUA RY  2 019  

 
NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfitter@pris.ca 

                                                           Cell 250-783-0952   Home 250-783-9291  
 

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  
 

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 4 
 

8 
 

6 7 8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 

17 18 
 

19 
 

20 21 22 
 

23 

24 

 
31 

25 
 

26 
 

27 28 29 30 

M A RC H 2 019  

BAG 
DAY 

BAG 
DAY 
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To                                                                                               in Hudson’s 
Hope 

 
 

BC Hydro Generate Opportunity (GO) Fund of $800,000 over eight years. 
 

This fund was established in 2016 and targets non-profit organizations serving    
communities impacted by Site C. The fund is administered on behalf of BC Hydro 
by Northern Development Initiative Trust. Grant review and decisions are made by 
a committee composed of two representatives from each of the impacted            
communities, Fort St. John, Hudson’s Hope, Taylor, Chetwynd and Electoral Areas 
B, C and E. 
 

Applications are accepted continually throughout the year but reviewed quarterly. 
The next review/intake is February. 
 

To date, three Hudson’s Hope organizations have been awarded grants and the 
district council would like to see many more as our community is the most impact-
ed. We are encouraging your organization to apply. 
 

WE HAVE A GRANT WRITER FREE OF CHARGE AT YOUR SERVICE!            
You supply the project and the background information. 
 

To learn more and download the application template visit: 
www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca  
contact Councillor Pat Markin at patricia@husdonshope.ca cell 250.783.0769    
District Office 250.783.9901 

 

Sugarplums is a very unique shop offering inspiring 

gifts, vintage items, wall decor, really good chocolate, 

gourmet items and lots of super swell stuff. Sugar-

plums Inspiration Studio will envelop you with sights 

and scents that delight, impress and draw you into all 

of the wonderful products available. 

In addition to home decor, gourmet food, fine choco-

late and vintage fare, you’ll also find a charming selection of greeting cards, bath and body prod-

ucts, uplifting and soothing essential healing oils, personal development books, baby gifts, garden 

decor, jewelry and hippy Buddha items. We will have some flowers in for   

Valentines Day , open 10am—6pm  

please order ahead.  
Tues & Wed: 2:30-5 pm 

Thurs Fri Sat: 12-5 pm   
Call 250-783-5740 

http://www.northerndevelopment.bc.ca
mailto:patricia@husdonshope.ca
https://www.facebook.com/sugarplums.stark?__tn__=K-R&eid=ARDKu3AU-zkxYxKJXTHLTL3F_sTf0rSZebuJ6e-3jT1cWwr4R31d9Qjp13XFkivjezYAv65NhNdlrJ4w&fref=mentions&__xts__%5B0%5D=68.ARAIFLzqTEWnWhExTdbwHhsQdSE_zPBPAJbZ6PdU0gwYjypt7PY_NzV6m2-LBTLMUPpdUgRzVOS5Y27vLOEkrTayU
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Police Report: 
January 2019 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to approximately 30 calls for service over the last 
four weeks. During this period, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 5 motor vehi-
cle collisions and conducted 3 check stops in an effort to combat impaired driving. 
During the month of December, 38 violation tickets and written warnings were     
issued to drivers. 
 

The Hudson Hope RCMP would like to officially welcome Cst. Erich Schmidt to the 
detachment. Cst. Schmidt and his family recently transferred here from the Lower 
mainland. The Schmidts are avid hunters and are excited to be in Hudson’s Hope for 
the next few years.  
 

On December 19th, 2018, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a check stop on Highway 
29 and located a driver who was found to be driving without a valid driver’s licence.  
The driver was also found to be flagged for vehicle impound. The vehicle was im-
pounded and the driver was issued a violation ticket for driving without a valid     
licence.  
 

On January 9th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a single vehicle rollover 
collision on Canyon Drive. The vehicle was located on its roof with no occupants.  
The owner of the vehicle was located at home and was not injured. Poor road condi-
tions were a factor in the collision.  
 

On January 12th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were called to a local residence to re-
move two intoxicated males who were no longer welcome there and refused to 
leave. One male had left prior to police arrival and went home. The second male 
was too intoxicated to care for himself and was subsequently arrested and lodged in 
cells. He was released the following morning when sober.  
 

On January 19th, 2019, Hudson’s Hope RCMP were called to a single vehicle collision 
on Hwy 29. A tanker truck had experienced a brake malfunction while travelling 
down Farrell Creek Road and went into the ditch across Hwy 29. No injuries were 
sustained by the driver and no cargo had leaked from the tanker. The driver was 
issued a Notice and Order to have the brakes repaired and inspected prior to driving 
the vehicle on the road again.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stop-
pers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca/  for advice on submit-
ting tips online and to browse the area’s “most wanted” page.   
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP is still seeking volunteers for the local Speed Watch pro-
gram which will commence in the spring.  Anyone interested in participating in this 
program can contact the local detachment, 250-783-5241, to learn more. The 
Speed Watch program is not an enforcement campaign, but a statistical and aware-
ness campaign.  It provides a visual aid to motorists reminding them of their 
speeds, as well as tracks the number of speeding vehicles in certain areas which as-
sists the RCMP in identifying areas where speed enforcement may be needed. Vol-
unteers do not stop vehicles nor interact with drivers.  
 

Cst. William McKenna, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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If you are a victim of bullying and need help you can call a counsellor at 1-800-668
-6868, get the phone app, or go online and seek assistance at: kidshelpphone.ca 
 
Canada's only national 24-hour, bilingual and anonymous phone counsel-

ling, web  counselling and referral service for children and youth. 
 

The service is completely anonymous and confidential. We don't trace calls. We 
don't have call display. You don't even have to tell us your name if you don't want 
to.  Whether by phone, mobile app or through our websites, you can connect with 

us whenever you want, however you want.  
 

Visit kidshelpphone.ca to learn more.   

The District Office  
will have  

Adult and Youth T-Shirts  
for sale in February. 

Prices starting at $15.00. 

tel:1-800-668-6868
tel:1-800-668-6868
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and organizations  
requesting funding assistance in 2019: 

 

The deadline for applications is February 15, 2019. 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being provid-
ed through volunteer efforts of the community organizations and agencies on behalf 
of the citizens. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s commitment 
to working with groups which provide these beneficial programs, services or pro-
jects to the community while at the same time recognizing the financial constraints 
of the District. 
 

1.  The Primary Purpose of a financial assistance grant is to provide assistance 
to an organization for a specific capital project or local event that benefits 
the residents of the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

 
2.  Providing assistance includes the donation of time, facilities and District in-

ventory (tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 
 

3.   Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
 

4.   The applicant organization must be registered as, or belong to a parent So-
ciety under the laws of British Columbia and/or Canada, and; 

 
5.  Upon completion of project the applicant must submit a final report to the 

District outlining how funds were expended. 
 

For full application details please visit our website at:  
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 

 

If you have not submitted a report for your 2018 grant, your 2019 grant 
application will be DENIED. 
 
Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including waivers 
for municipal tent rental and other donation requests such as complimentary recre-
ation admission requests.   
 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office. 
 

Should you have any questions, please contact Tammy McKeown, Corporate Officer, at the  
District Office, 250-783-9901.   

Thank you. 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. I hope everyone is managing to keep 
warm with this crazy weather. It has been a quiet few months for Lions Club members, 
a nice break after the busy Christmas season. Valentine’s Day is coming up this 
month. It’s your chance to do something special for that special someone! 

 

Just a couple of fun facts about Lions Club International. Did you know that The Lions 
Club was started in 1916 in Chicago and now has over 46,000 local clubs and more 
than 1.7 million members in 190 countries around the world? The Hudson’s Hope Li-
ons Club hosts fundraisers and helps out with events to enable us to give back to 
those in the community who need a helping hand at times. 

 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com.  

We are always looking for new members!  

 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

 

Submitted with pride 

 

Roary   

HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CENTRE 
 

PO Box 599, 10309 Kyllo Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Clinic 250-783-9991 
Fax 250-783-9125 
Monday-Friday 8:30am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

Pharmacy 250-783-9947 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com


            

The Bulletin                                                         26                                                  February 2019 



        

 February 2019                                        27                                                    The Bulletin 



            

The Bulletin                                                         28                                                  February 2019 



        

 February 2019                                        29                                                    The Bulletin 

Cameron Lake  
Outdoor Education Center 
 

The Cameron Lake Outdoor Education and Environ-
mental Studies Center is owned by School District 60 
and is available for use by all district staff, pupils and 
public where such uses are compatible with the out-
door education curriculum objectives. 
 

The Center is located in a natural Boreal forest set-
ting on the shore of Cameron Lake, 25km south of 
Hudson’s Hope on Highway 29. 
 

The Center is suitable for a variety of events, such as   
private family rentals, weddings, banquets, reunions, 
paid events, camping, recreation and more.  
 

In and surrounding the property are 27 km of hiking 
trails giving access to 3 accessible lakes. 11 km of 
the trails are designated as groomed cross-country 
ski trails. Cross-country ski trails are available for use 
by the public December and January. Visit the web-
site for more information. 
 

Lorenne Hamre 
Outdoor Education Coordinator 
S.D. #60 
E-mail: cameronlake@prn.bc.ca 
(250) 687-0466 
Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Centre  

http://www.prn.bc.ca/cameronlake/
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Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property 

is the single largest financial transaction  

most of us make so make sure you’re 

comfortable with the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estate corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

 10122 Macdougall  

$89,900.00 

 MLS R2191272  

3 Bed/ 1 Bath 

 

 Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Are you thinking of selling ? Call Lanna Tucker-PREC 250-793-4270  
 For your “FREE” Market Evaluation! Let's get your Property SOLD Today!! 

 “Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True” 

tuckerlanna 

Lanna Tucker -

 

MOBILE 

TO BE  

MOVED!! 

 

SOLD 

12313  Beaton St. 

$149,900.00 

R2261327  

3 Bed/ 1 Bath 

   5004 Boring RD 

 $399,900.00  

R2306119 

4 Bed 2 Bath 

 5156 Beryl Prairie  

$369,900.00 

 MLS R2231958   

5 bed 3 Bath 

 12010 Turner Cres. 

$209,900.00 

 MLS R2246136 

6 Bed/ 2 Bath 
 

 9807 Freddette Ave 

$139,900.00 

R2280131 

1 Bed/ 1 Bath 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                    
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

Saturday,  
February 23th  
1pm to 4pm 

and 
Monday, 

February 25th  
10am to 4 pm 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding  
Vac & Steamer Combo  

Labour Crews 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 

Darwin Watson 250-783-3019 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 

• Bachelor Suites 

• One Bedroom plus Den 

• Two Bedroom 

 

All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  

We can also offer large locker storage. Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email 
paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 
 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Pastor Tim Viers 

 
Sunday School starts at 9:30,  

 Ages 5 and up.   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP 
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783
-9901 no later than 3:00pm the Fri-
day prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 
Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and from the Sportsman’s at 
9:00am.  
 
The driver will accommodate individ-
ual appointments, however the bus 
generally starts making the return 
trip from Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 
 

Tuesday, February 12th, 2019 
& 

Tuesday, February 26th, 2019   

 
Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 

10am.   
 

•Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per 
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 
•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
•Other stops may be possible: quick 

shopping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Monday…………….……………………………..… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 12:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 12:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 5:00pm 
Sundays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday………………...….1:00 pm - 4:00 pm 
Bag Day…...last Monday of the month from: 
                                       1 pm to 4 pm 
            *Closed Tuesdays after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-3456 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


